
 

 

MINUTES OF A MEETING   

MONTAGUE BOARD OF ASSESSORS  

Montague Town Hall - 1 Avenue A Turners Falls, MA 

February 10, 2025  

 

A meeting of the Montague Board of Assessors was held on February 10, 2025.  Assessors present: Chair 

Ann Cenzano, Ann Fisk, Rebecca Sabelawski, Karen Tonelli, Director of Assessing and Oliver Beane, 

Assessor Technician. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m. 

 

The Board voted to approve January 28th, 2025 meeting minutes. 

 

The Board signed monthly summaries of abatements and exemptions for December 2024 and January 

2025. 

 

The Board reviewed and discussed an email from the Gill Board of Assesesors inviting them to a meeting 

on February 18th, 2025 to discuss Firstlight.  The Board decided to decline the meeting at this time due to 

the timing of the Montague-Firstlight mediation but is potentially open to meeting with them on a future 

date. 

 

The Board signed the 2024-07 and 2025-01 Motor Vehicle Excise warrants. 

 

Regular meeting session adjourned at 3:44 p.m.    

 

 

Submitted by,  

      

 

Karen M. Tonelli, M.A.A. 
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